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Sat, June 1, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Martha & Tony 
Knoll 
Sat, June 1, 5:00PM (St. Henry) Living & Deceased 
Members of St. Agnes & Mary Mission Circle 
Sat, June 1, 7:00PM (Holy Cross) For the People 
Sun, June 2, 8:00AM (St. Henry) † Dave Stigman 
Sun, June 2, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Lillian Haider 
Sun, June 2, 10:00AM (St. Henry)  Special Intention - 
Heidi Hendrickx  
Sun, June 2, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Leo & Theresa 
Doll 
Tue, June 4, 8:45AM (St. Henry) Special Intention - 
Eric Johnson 
Tue,  June 4, 7:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Megan Harthun 
Wed, June 5, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Duane Ander-
son 
Wed, June 5, 5:15PM (Holy Cross) † Martha Wilkowski 
Thu, June 6, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) †  Bernard & De-
lores Sazama 
Thu, June 6, 8:45AM (St. Henry)  † Susan Richard 
Fri, June 7, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence)  † Joyce Guck 
Fri, June 7, 8:45AM (St. Henry) † Virgil, Allene, Dan & 
Cathy Mueller 
Fri, June 7,10:00AM (Perham Living) † Lawrence 
Dykhoff 
Sat, June 8, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † John Tschida 
Sat, June 8, 5:00PM (St. Henry) † Henry “Bud” John-
son 
Sat, June 8, 7:00PM (Holy Cross) Living & Deceased 
Catholic Daughters Members 
Sun, June 9, 8:00AM (St. Henry) For the People 
Sun, June 9, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Barbara Rock 
Sun, June 9, 10:00AM (St. Henry)  † Sarah Derkey 
Sun, June 9, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) Special Intention
- Fr. George 

Financial Blessing for May 25th 
Adult………………..…….……..525.00   Plate………….….…..75.00   
Votives…….…...……………...…14.00  Children……………..10.00 
      Total…….…..…….624.00 

Thank you for remembering Holy Cross Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for May 25th & 26th 
Adult……………….….........1,608.00   Plate….…..……..1,410.25 
Youth………………………….…..81.00   Elec. Transfers....525.00 
Peter’s Pence…………….......45.00         
         Total…….…..….3,669.25 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for May 26th 
Adult…..…………….2,035.00         Plate……………….…...954.35     
Youth………………….….67.25         Beef Bingo……….…….25.00 
Peters Pence……..…..60.00         Votives………….….....309.78 
Parish  Life ……...…....30.00         Parish Reimb…….….172.39 
    Total..….............3,653.77 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for May 25th & 26th 
Adult………………….…....4,523.00  Plate……...………..2,533.25 
Children’s Basket…………..91.50  Easter Offering……..10.00  
Votives………………….……...75.00  June Collection……….9.00 
Calendar Sponsor..……...150.00  Totus Tuus……………75.00  
Elec. Transfers………....3,718.00 
                Total……….….…11,184.75 

Thank you for remembering St. Henry Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Beginning June 26th, we will have our new pastor, Fr. 
Omar Guanchez, and Fr. Tom Skaja will be continuing as 
parochial vicar. 
 
Our Corpus Christi Procession will begin at 1pm at the 
Church of St. Henry on Sunday, June 2nd. Please join us,. 

Our next Ecce Homo Men’s event will be at St. Lawrence 
on FRIDAY, JUNE 7th, the Solemnity of the Sacred Heart, 
starting at 5:30pm. 

Thank you so much for all of your prayers and well wishes 
as I recover from my knee replacement surgery. I am 
pleased to report that I am healing well and look forward to 
returning to serve at the altar soon.  

May God bless you all ... always. 
Deacon Richard Quistorff 
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Parish news & events 

Canonical Administrator:  Fr. George Michael, E-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com, fathergeorge@ncacc.net 
Parochial Vicar:  Fr. Thomas Skaja, E-mail: fathertom@ncacc.net  218-298-0585 
Deacons:    Deacon Richard Quistorff; Deacon Randy Altstadt 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-7729  Fax: (218) 346-5946 Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Community Outreach Ministry is in need 
of twin, full, and queen beds in good condi-
tion and dressers.  Please call Cindy Olson 
at 218-849-8658 or Teresa Elkin at 218-298
-1274. 

FORMED.ORG—HOW TO SIGN UP 
Follow the steps below to create an account, and if you 
need help, please call one of the parish offices. 
1. Visit FORMED.org 
2. Click Sign-up 
3. Select “I Belong to a Parish or Organization” 
4. Find your parish using zip code 56573 or Northern 

Cross Area Catholic Community. 
5. Enter your email—and you’re in! 

(must have an email address to sign-up) 

Please remember to pick up your 
Raffle Tickets from your mailboxes. 
Extra books are available from the 
office or contact Marlene 

Boedigheimer, 218-457-1588. All wonderful 
cash prizes! 

Start thinking of items you can donate to the 
Silent Auction.  You can also ask businesses 
for a donation to our Silent Auction.  Your 
help with this is greatly appreciated, and we 
have had wonderful creative items donated 
in the past! 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal: Thank you to 
those who have already supported diocesan 
ministries through the Appeal. As of May 
28, the Bishop’s Annual Appeal for 2024 
has raised total cash and pledges of 

$1,066,925 toward our goal of $1,450,000 
(76.21%). This was made possible through the generous 
donations of 6,036 people throughout the 16 counties of 
our diocese. Will you help these ministries meet their 
funding needs? Visit www.stcdio.org/annualappeal.  

St. Lawrence Café 
Open Wednesday, June 12th 

Bring a dish to share and join us for  
breakfast after the 8:30AM Mass. 

Polka Festival sign up sheets are in the hall. Please fill in 
the spots needed; the shifts are short! Sign up early! You 
will be reminded of your shift in August. 
Committee chairs have already been planning! We need 

everyone’s help to host a successful August 4th festival! 

Thank you for your support. 

Pillow Drive 
St. Lawrence Outreach Ministry will be 
seeking donations of “new pillows in their 
original plastic wrap” to be given to area 
people in need. Pillows will be collected 
on June 23. A “Pillow Envelope” will be 
available to collect monetary donations to 
purchase new pillows, as well. 
Thank You and God Bless You for your kindness! 

Save the date for Fr. George’s 
Farewell Party to be held  on 
Sunday, June 9th at St. Law-
rence Church. Watch next 
week’s bulletin for more infor-
mation. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
http://www.stcdio.org/annualappeal
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Parish news & events 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758-2700  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Text App to 55321  
to download our parish app! 

Search for “Northern Cross Area  
Catholic Community” 

SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Parish Offices 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months 

before the anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Weekend Masses at Sacred Heart, St. Lawrence 

and Holy Cross;  First Friday from 9:00AM-10:00AM at St. Lawrence; Second Thursday from 9:00AM-

10:00AM at Sacred Heart; Third Saturday from 6:00PM– 7:00PM at Holy Cross. Tuesday, Thursday & Fri-

day, 8:15AM-8:45AM; Wednesday, 9:00AM-10:00AM; Saturday, 4:00PM—4:45PM (Before 5:00PM Mass) 

at St. Henry 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick:  Contact the Parish Offices 

Trustees: Brenda Aschnewitz & Jan Januszewski (Sacred Heart); Jack Werner & Andy Klinnert (St. Law-

rence); Mark Halbakken & Lisa Hemmelgarn (St. Henry); Michele Hofland & Clint  Brandt (Holy Cross) 

Northern Cross Area Catholic Community Pastoral Council Members: Chelsey Hendrickx, Michele 

Hofland, Dan Schik (Holy Cross); Brenda Aschnewitz, John Kratzke, Kenny Moenkendick (Sacred Heart)  

Gina Cavanagh, Ken Guck, Jason Smith (St. Henry); Sandi Carrlson, Jack Werner, Jerry Guck (St. Lawrence) 

Sacred Heart Christian Mothers’ 
SALAD LUNCHEON 
Thursday, June 13th 

11:30AM-1:00PM & 5:00PM-6:30PM 
Sacred Heart Church, Dent 

      Adults: $10.00; Veterans $5.00; 
    Ages 6-12: $5.00; 5 & under: free 

Sacred Heart Christian Mothers  
Coffee & Rolls 
Sunday, June 9th  

(after 8:30AM Mass) 
All are welcome! 

Sacred Heart  
Parish Life/Liturgy Committee Meeting 

Tuesday, June 4th  
(after 7:00PM Mass) 

The Northern Cross ACC Parishes 
wish to extend deepest sympathy to 

the family and friends of 
Robert Waldorf 

    who passed away recently. 
May Robert know eternal peace and joy in 
heaven and may God grant comfort to his 

family and friends. 

Potluck  Farewell for Fr. George 
Monday, June  10, 2024 

Happy Hour: 5:00-6:00PM 
Meal: 6:00PM 

All are invited to join us at Sacred 
Heart Church on Monday, June 
10th for a potluck farewell gather-
ing for Fr. George. Bring a dish to 
share for the meal. Beverages will 
be supplied. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com


 

           Northern Cross Area Catholic Community             NCACC           Northern Cross Area Catholic Community  

St. Henry’s Catholic Church of Perham 
234 2nd Ave SW 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-4240  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: admin@st-henrys.org 
Parish Website:  www.parishfaith.com 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Congratulations to our Calendar Raffle winner 
this week. 5-31-24-Kevin Swanson-$100 

St. Henry’s Preschool is seeking a highly-motivated, kid-
friendly individual to fill the position of Teacher’s Aid in 
our 3-year-old classroom.  This part time position will 
include the following opportunities: student supervision, 
recess supervision, and classroom assistant.  This position 
is Monday-Thursday from 8:00-3:00.  If interested, con-
tact Missy at the school at 218-346-6190.  Position will be 
open until filled. 

The 15th Annual Heavenly Hackers Golf Tournament will 
take place on August 4, at 2:00 pm at Perham Lakeside 
Golf Club.  This is a 4-person scramble golf tournament.  
Your $75 per person entry fee will get you 9 holes of golf, 
cart, eligibility for prizes, and a light lunch prior to the 
tournament.  If you or your business is interested in be-
coming a hole sponsor for this fundraiser event, there are 
two options available.  The “Gold” sponsor is a donation 
of $250 and the “Silver” sponsor is a donation of $125.  
With this donation, you will get a sponsor sign on one of 
the holes and the satisfaction that you are supporting St. 
Henry’s Area School.  If you have any questions or would 
like to participate, give Jason a call at 218-346-6190.  
You could also email your team names to Jason at sthen-
ryschool@arvig.net. 

Jason Smith, Principal  
218-346-6190 or sthenryschool@arvig.net 

Totus Tuus will be offered at St. Henry on June 
17-21. This is a five day program for children and 
young adults to be able learn about and grow in 
their faith. Please contact the St. Henry’s parish 

office if interested. The morning elementary session 
(students going into 1st-6th grade) will be held from 
9:00AM-2:30PM Monday-Friday, and the senior high 
session (students going into 7th-12th grade) will be held 
from 7:00PM-9:00PM Sunday-Thursday.  Please bring a 
sack lunch for the morning session.  Cost is $25.00 per 
child ($100.00 family) Grades 1-6; $10.00 per child 
Grades 7-12. 
 
To make this program possible, we need your support! 

Host families:  We need two families to host our leaders: 
one family for our two female leaders and one family for  
our two male leaders. The housing of team members 
takes place from their arrival Saturday afternoon until 
their departure the following Friday afternoon or Satur-
day.  
Meals: We need six different families/couples to volun-
teer to have the team over or take the team out for supper.    
Supervisors: We need to have some adults/teens to assist 
the team leaders with the Grades 1-6 session from 8:45am
-2:45pm.  
Snacks:  If you would be willing to donate any food 
items for morning snack, we would greatly appreciate it.    
If you can help in any of these areas, please give Ann at 
St. Henry’s parish office a call at 218-346-4240. 

Pie & Ice Cream Social! 
St. Henry’s Pie & Ice Cream Social will be 
held Thursday, June 13th from 5:00PM—
7:00PM in St. Henry’s School Gym/
Fellowship Hall! BBQs, veggies, chips, pie 
and ice cream will be available. Our Committee will be 
providing the pies, but we know there are talented and 
experienced pie makers in our parish family, and we 
would gladly accept your homemade masterpieces, as 
well.  

We are planning an all cash raffle for our 
Summer Festival. We are asking you, our  
parish family, to prayerfully consider a cash  
donation to our raffle. Please contact Fr. Tom at 
218-298-0585 or fathertom@ncacc.net by June 7th if 
you are able to donate a cash prize and wish to be listed 
on the raffle ticket. Then you can put your donation in the 
collection in an envelope marked “Summer Festival Raf-
fle”. Thank you for your generous support of our parish. 

A Message From Our New DRE: 
I am excited to accept the position as DRE for the St Hen-
ry's Parish.  My family and I have been active members 
of St. Henry. I have been involved with and taught reli-
gious education classes over the last 12 years.  Our chil-
dren are the future of our church, and I was honored to be 
asked, with the help of all our amazing volunteers, to help 
form the foundation of their faith, and the faith in all are-
as of our parish. I ask for your support and prayers as I 
enter this new role.              God Bless,   Michelle Sazama 

On June 4th, Catholic Daughters Court St. Rita 
will have their Member Potluck, Installation of 
Officers and meeting at 6:00 pm in St. Henry's 
church basement. All members are encouraged 

to attend. Women interested in joining Catholic Daughters 
are always welcome! 
 
Catholic Daughters Court St. Rita will be host-
ing a celebration in honor of the deacons’ anni-
versaries to the Permanent Diaconate and Fr. 
Tom’s anniversary to the Holy Priesthood on 
Sunday, June 9th, following the 10:00 am Mass.  

mailto:fathertom@ncacc.net
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PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Holy Cross Catholic Church of Butler 

57189 Co. Hwy 62 New York Mills, MN 
Phone (218) 385-2201 or (218) 385-3850  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: fayeadell@yahoo.com 
Parish Website:  https://www.parishfaith.com/holy-cross---butler 

OFFICE HOURS: (HOLY CROSS): Call Faye Hendrickx:     

(218) 385-3850 

(SACRED HEART): Monday, Thursday & Friday: From 9:00 

AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 

(ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesday & Wednesday: From 9:00 AM- 

12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 

(ST. HENRY): Monday-Friday: From 8:30 AM—4:30PM,  

(218) 346-4240 

 
 

Fall Bazaar will be held on September 8; anyone interest-
ed in donating a prize to the raffle or if you know someone 
who is interested, please contact Dawn or Faye. 

Resurfacing the Parking Lot at Holy Cross 
The total cost for resurfacing our parking lot is 
$30,788. So far, we have raised $2,750. If you 
are interested in contributing to this cause, 
please drop your donation in the collection basket marked 
“parking lot”.  Your generous support is greatly appreciat-
ed.  Fr. George  

 
Adoration will be held every third Saturday of the month 
from 6-7PM. 

Cards will be played every Thursday at 1:00 pm. 
 

The Northern Cross ACC Parishes 
wish to extend deepest sympathy to 

the family and friends of 
Lucille Schik 

    who passed away recently. 
May Lucille know eternal peace and joy in 
heaven and may God grant comfort to her 

family and friends. 

Please pray for those in need of healing in our parishes: 
Ashley Wilkowski, Christine Scheidecker, Dean Salo, Fr. 
Gabriel Walz, Jay Henderson, Jean Schmitz, Jeff Fritz, Jen 
Aanenson, Jim Guck, Karen Omberg, Larry Bucholz, Lar-
ry Imdieke, Lowell Siebels, Mike Ruther, Paul Juen, Rich-
ard Bergeron, Robert Daiker, Ron Bertram, Ron Pikula, 
Ron Wallace, Ruth Moericke, Sebastian Mettler, Sue Loer-
zel, Tammy (Steinbach) Coryell, Tanner Wegscheid 
All military personnel, especially: Derick Burr, Greg Hir-
schey, Sandra Silbernagel, Nicholas Melz, Miguel Mar-
tinez, Noah Zeleny, Tyler Van Watermulen, Andrew 
Schlosser 
Always remember in prayer our leaders in faith, especial-
ly: Pope Francis, Bishop Patrick Neary, Bishop Emeritus 
Donald Kettler, Dcn Randy Altstadt, Dcn Richard 
Quistorff, Fr. George Michael and Fr. Tom Skaja. 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for June 
We pray that migrants fleeing from war or hunger, 
forced to undertake journeys full of danger and vio-
lence, find welcome and new opportunities in the 
countries that receive them. 

Readings for the Week 
Monday        2 Pt 1:2-7   Mk 12:1-12   
Tuesday        2 Pt 3:12-15a, 17-18  Mk 12:13-17  
Wednesday   2 Tm 1:1-3, 6-12   Mk 12:18-27  
Thursday 2 Tm 2:8-15   Mk 12:28-34  
Friday  Hos 11:1, 3-4, 8c-9  Eph 3:8-12, 14-19  
  Jn 19:31-37  
Saturday 2 Tm 4:1-8   Lk 2:41-51  
Sunday  Gn 3:9-15   2 Cor 4:13—5:1   
  Mk 3:20-35  

Weekly Bulletin Email List 
If you would like to have the bulletin emailed to you each 
week, please let us know by calling or by emailing your 
parish office. 

New School Capital Campaign Update 

Complete Project $8,100,000.00 

Pledged $8,277,174.00 

Pledges to be Received $483,606.00 

Received $7,793,568.00 

Monies Received 05-26 $100.00 

Households Contributing 350 

For anyone wondering when our pictorial di-
rectories will arrive, they are at the printer. We 
will let you know when they arrive.  

There will be a Perham Area Knights of Colum-
bus meeting 7:00 pm June 11th in St. Henry's 
Church Basement. Men interested in joining the 
Knights are welcome to attend. 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2peter/1?2
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/mark/12?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2peter/3
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/mark/12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2Timothy/1?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/mark/12?18
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2Timothy/2?8
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/mark/12?28
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/Hosea/11?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ephesians/3?8
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/19?31
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2Timothy/4?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/luke/2?41
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/Genesis/3?9
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2Corinthians/4?13
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/mark/3?20
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218-346-6200 
Over 42 years of Service 

 

 FLORENCE HAMMERS 
RENTAL PROPERTIES 

Perham, MN                                 

218-346-6770 

          5:30 am - 3 pm (Mon-Sat) 
            8 am - 2 pm  (Sun)  

 

        136 W. Main St 
       Perham   

         (218) 346-5920 

 

Perham Dairy Queen 
802 - 3rd Ave SE 

218-346-4070 

Marc & Mike Winjum 
   U.S. Pat. Off. Am.D.Q. Corp.      Copyright, 1989 Am. D.G. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please let the advertisers know you saw their ad in the bulletin.  

FIVE STAR STORAGE  
East Industrial Park, Perham 

Secure Location, Rodent Deterrent 
Call for your inside or secure  

 

 

 

 

 

www.hci-mn.com
 

Preschool to  
6th Grade 

218-346-6190 

Stewardship as a Way of Life:  
“Then he took a cup, gave thanks, and gave it to them 

and they all drank from it.” - Mark 14:23 
 

Jesus, the perfect steward, gave thanks, just before He 
gave Himself up for us, completely for our salvation. He 
offers us the same chance to drink from His cup. In the 
bread and wine, we meet Christ personally. If we follow 
Him, drinking from His cup means we offer our own 
self-sacrifice, using all of our gifts for the benefit of oth-
ers and to do His work on earth. 

 


